

April Newsletter

April is here, and that means school is close to being out. Seniors just have a little over 20 days left of school and everyone else is right behind them! It's time to buckle down and finish strong.

Counselor's Corner

SCHOLARSHIPS RECEIVED

If you have received a scholarship from any college or organization please share these with the counseling office so we can include them in our Honors Night and the graduation program. You can send us the email notification or bring in your letter and we'll make a copy. Please know we cannot accept phone calls. The deadline to submit your information is April 17. If you have any questions, please come to the counseling office.

Freshman Parents

After testing was done on March 25, Mr Moser and 6 freshmen picked up the school grounds and the ditches along North Road. Our school grounds look so much better. A huge thank you goes out to Mr Moser and the freshmen for all the work they put in that day.

Information for all parents and stakeholders

The testing day on March 25 went very well! Our attendance was amazing. I want to thank all of you for helping get your students to school on time that day. I would like to thank Mrs Ramsey, as she did all of the leg work to help ensure that the day ran smoothly.

Senior parents, please make sure your students are staying on top of their grades and attending school daily so they aren't at risk of attendance failure. If your senior is taking college English, please make sure they are staying up on their coursework. We do not get to see their grades until they are finalized. If by chance a senior fails a course that is needed for graduation, they will not be able to walk at the ceremony and will have to come back after graduation and take an online course in order to reach the graduation requirements. They would get their diploma when the course is successfully finished. It's also important to ensure that they have

their 40 community service hours completed and turned into the office. I would appreciate your help in making sure your senior is staying on top of their coursework as we near the end.

I need some help from you all. Recently, we have seen an uptick in careless driving after school. We have received some calls from concerned parents, and others that live around the school. Law enforcement is going to be patrolling the area more after school, but please speak with your student about being safe and maintaining the proper speed along North Road. The speed limit is 30 MPH. Thank you in advance for having this conversation with your student.

I want to remind you that our Honors Convocation is **April 30**. The freshman/sophomore program will begin at 5:30 and the junior/senior program will start at 7 PM. The senior scholarship slide show will be shown during intermission between the two convocations. Seniors and their parents are encouraged to show up during the intermission to watch the slideshow.

As always, if you have any questions feel free to call the school or come visit us. Our doors are always open.

Sincerely,

PJ Smith Principal